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  Important Diary Dates: 
 

Inset Days for 2024/25: 
• Monday 2nd June 2025 

• Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

Half-Term: Monday 26th – Friday 30th May  
 

Y6 Bikeability: Tuesday 20th – Friday 23rd 

May. Please remember to bring in bikes 
and helmets every day – they can be kept 

in school if need be (they will be locked 
away). 
 

Whole Class Photos: Thursday 5th June 
 

Y5 Helston Community College Roadshow: 
Friday 6th June at 3:15pm in school hall (for 

parents & carers of Y5 children who are 
considering transferring to HCC in September 
2026) 
 

Y5/6 Residential (Bath/Bristol): Monday 
9th – Wednesday 11th June. Please note there 
is a parent information meeting on 

Wednesday 21st May @ 3:15pm in the 
school hall. 
 

Sports Day: Tuesday 17th June (afternoon) 
 

Helston Community College Y6 transition 
days: Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd July: 

(Monday 30th by invitation only). 
 

Y4/5/6 Global Boarders Surf Day (DATE 
CHANGE): Friday 4th July 
 

Y3/4 Residential: Monday 7th – Tuesday 8th 
July - Rosuick Organic Farm.  
 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly: Monday 21st July 

@ 1.30pm (for Y6 parents/carers only) 

Attendance: 

Overall school attendance for this week was 

98.11% (of which 0.27% was unauthorised).  

The attendance for each class was: 

• Emerald Class: 99.5% 
• Diamond Class: 97.8% 
• Zircon Class: 97.3% 

 

Overall school attendance for the academic 
year so far is 96.2%. 

Google Classrooms: 
 

Don’t forget to check your child’s Google 
Classrooms for updates on their learning, links 
to useful resources and the latest school news. 

Cross Country League Round-Up: 

    

 

With the league title still up for grabs, we 
needed to summon the troops in order to 
secure the top position for the third 

consecutive year. Responding to the call, 34 
Godolphin runners towed the start line looking 

mean and keen, and up for the challenge. 

The races were kick-started by our 8 KS1 

runners who all blasted round the course 
enthusiastically. It was then the turn of our 26 

KS2 runners (our highest turn-out this 
season!), who were equally impressive, with 

no less than 10 top three finishes! 

With all six league races now complete for the 

season, we eagerly await the final league 
scores. Watch this space!  
 

Well done to all the children for taking part in 

any of the races this year, as well as all the 
parents, friends and family for supporting 

them. 
 

The remaining race is the presentation and fun 
relay event on Tuesday 10th June (KS1 & 

KS2): 4pm: Fun Run at Mullion Secondary 
School. Unfortunately, this clashes with our 

Y5/6 residential. However, we would still like 
to encourage our younger pupils to attend if 
they can. 
 

Please return all running vests! 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 

PE Days: 
 

• Zircon Class: Monday (tennis) & 
Friday (orienteering) 

• Diamond Class: Tuesday (tennis) & 
Friday (orienteering) 

• Emerald Class: Tuesday (tennis) & 

Friday (multi-skills) 
 

Please ensure pupils arrive wearing suitable 
PE kit and trainers. On Fridays, the pupils in 

Diamonds and Zircons may require spare 
trainers and socks if the grass is likely to be 

wet. 
After School Clubs: Summer Term 2025: 
 

Choir Club: (For Y2-6: 3:15 – 4:00pm) 

• Thursday 22nd May 

• Thursday 5th June 

• Thursday 12th June 

• Thursday 19th June 

• Thursday 26th June 

Circuit Training Club: For all pupils – 3.15-

4.30pm: £2 per child per session 

• Tuesday 20th May 

Maths Whizz: 
 

Congratulations to the Diamonds for winning 
the Maths Whizz trophy again this week with 

48% reaching the Hall of Fame. 
 

We would like to encourage as many of our 
Y1-6 children to take advantage of this free 

maths resource by trying to achieve 3 blue 
and 3 red gems each week, enabling them 
to reach the Hall of Fame.  
 

And don’t forget, children can also access 
Times Table Rock Stars and White Rose 1-
minute Maths to practise their maths fluency 

skills.  

Sun protection Reminder: 
 

Please can we remind parents to ensure their 
children come to school with all-day sun cream 
applied, a filled water bottle and a sun-hat. 

Alternatively, pupils can bring in their own sun-
cream (which MUST be named) to leave in 

school. 

SATs update: 

We would like to congratulate all the Year 6 
children for the way they conducted themselves 

during the Y6 SATs assessments this week, 
demonstrating a mature, calm and determined 

attitude throughout. 

We would also like to praise the rest of the 
school: staff, children and Little Dolphins, for 

being so quiet and flexible whilst the tests were 

taking place. 

Thank you very much to everybody who 
contributed to a successful week, helping with 

breakfasts, invigilating, monitoring and 

supporting with the administration of the tests.  

Special thanks to Mrs Ivey who kindly supplied 
sausage sandwiches for all the Y6 children for 

their final SATs breakfast on Thursday morning. 

They were enjoyed by everyone! 

Lost Property: 

We have a number of lost property items. If 
your child has misplaced anything: clothing, 

drinks bottles, containers, or other items, 
please check the box (in the back of the hall) to 

see if it is there. However, whilst the weather 
remains dry, we will endeavour to put the box 

outside at the end of the school day. Feel free 

to take a look! 

Y5/6 Residential (Bath/Bristol) 
Parent/Pupil Information Meeting: 

Wednesday 21st May @ 3:15pm in the school 
hall. 


